


20 May, 2018 
 

Ms. Sandy Shaughnessy, Director 
Division of Cultural Affairs 
Florida Department of State 
R.A. Gray Building, Third Floor 
500 South Bronough Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
 

Dear Ms. Shaughnessy, 
 
I am writing this letter to share with you my admiration and gratitude for the Children’s Theater 
Program at the Florida Studio Theater in Sarasota. Both of my sons have grown enormously 
through the program, and their participation would not have been possible without the generous 
scholarship program offered by FST. 
 
We moved to Florida from Oakland, CA two and a half years ago under a great deal of 
emotional and financial duress. Our last couple of years in CA were extraordinarily difficult, and 
while many of the social and emotional stressors improved dramatically when we moved to 
Sarasota, the financial hardship worsened and only now is beginning to abate. My aunt has 
been involved with FST for many years (30? 35?) and directed me toward their summer camp.  
 
For my younger son (now 11), my praises of FST may be what you hear from other supporters: 
he had a ton of fun, went from being the new kid in town with no friends to having a little crew, 
tried new activities and stretched himself, adored the staff, and felt safe asking to try tasks that 
excited him even if they were not the norm. The staff completely worked with him on this, and 
he got to experiment with tech work instead of acting. Regarding my older son (now 12), 
however, I am at a loss to effectively explain what a blessing the camp and the after school 
program have been. Elijah is a complicated boy; he can be very moody and shy and, given his 
SLD (specific learning disabilities) in reading and writing, often does not fit with his peers. He 
has a difficult time making friends and being a part of groups. Not at FST. Not only does he like 
the activities (improv, acting, dancing, team building) and many of the other students, his life 
has been profoundly positively affected by the way the AMAZING staff engages with him. They 
assist with the basics like helping him write pieces and choosing pieces for him that are within 
his skill level, but they also give him the message again and again that he is perfect just the way 
he is. They take the time to talk to him, hear his worries and his excitements, and encourage 
him to take risks without ever making demands. This has been like therapy for my careful child! 
He has transitioned from being a boy who sat backstage crying and utterly refused to do the 
final recital his first summer to blossoming into a performer who starts practicing his lines from 
the moment he comes home with them and loves to write his own pieces. This lonely guy has 
also made two beloved friends through FST who have brought a lot of joy into our lives. I am 
planning to send both boys for two of the three sessions this summer, making it their third 
summer with FST. 
 
It is completely accurate to say that this experience would not have been available to my sons 
without the very generous scholarship FST offers. While the program costs at FST are actually 
quite reasonable, their father and I have been worried about paying for food and never could 
have sent them without the scholarship support. 



 
I know my family is not alone both in struggling financially and in wanting to offer exceptionally 
high quality growth and development opportunities for our children in the arts (and otherwise). 
My aunt likes to say that the programs at FST are about helping the youth connect to and 
accept themselves. They are not just learning about being actors but also about life skills: 
listening while others are speaking, collaboratively building on ideas, constructing and executing 
a project as a group member, and cooperation. I agree. Supporting FST with a grant helps offer 
all of this to students who would not otherwise be able to access this level of resources and fun. 
FST has made my sons better people, and (if I may say it) that makes a better Florida. 
 
I hope you support the Florida Studio Theater! 
 
All my best, 
 

Jennifer Lieberman 
 
JenLiebermanMFT@gmail.com 
(941) 315-6808 
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